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GCSE RESULTS DAY 2021 
 

   

PGHS is delighted to maintain their record of academic success despite the 

challenges of the past 18 months. The school has maintained its legacy of excellence 

with a rigorous process, which means they have complete faith in their students’ 

results and their abilities.  Yet again, there have been some stunning individual 

performances, with 110 Grade 9s across all subjects and 18 students gained top 

grades (7-9) across all subjects. 

Headteacher, Karen Pomeroy, is full of praise for the students’ resilience, work ethic 

and ambition. “I am immensely proud of their achievements and have no doubt that 

they will be equally successful in the next stage of their journey”.  Chair of 

Governors, Ms Lorimer Russell-Hayes, also acknowledged the dedication and 

commitment of the staff. “Teachers at PGHS worked tirelessly to support students 

throughout the process, enabling them to achieve their full potential.” 

Looking ahead to the future, the school community will be returning to a resilient 

school that has thrived, despite the challenges of the past year.  With extensive 

improvements to facilities during the holidays, as well as ambitious plans for the 

future, including an exciting programme of enrichment and extra-curricular 

activities, PGHS is determined that September sees a return to school life bigger, 

better and stronger. 

Mrs Pomeroy, Headteacher 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Important Dates: 
 

 

 
7th October 

OPEN EVENING  
 

8th October 
INSET DAY 

 
25th-29th October 
Half Term Closure 

 
20th December – 3rd 

January 
Christmas Closure 

 
Tuesday 4th January 

Re-open 
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Introducing our Head Girl and Deputy Head Girl 
 

Carla D (Head Girl) right 
Eva W (Deputy Head Girl) left 

 

 
 
We feel privileged to be able represent Penwortham Girls’ High School; an outstanding school that works hard, 
year on year, to maintain exceptional academic results.  More importantly, the teachers here feel a responsibility 
to help each student with her own character development. At this school, we are constantly encouraged to fulfil 
our potential, through a range of extra-curricular activities and enrichment days. These opportunities help 
students to feel fully prepared for their future, both on an academic and personal level.  
 
Throughout our time at PGHS, we have been able to rely on our teachers for support; not just with our studies, 
but also our wellbeing.  The staff at Penwortham Girls’ never fail to clarify their high expectations of us in every 
aspect of school life. They equip every student with the values and qualities that will enable us to contribute to 
society and become successful, confident young women. 
 
Carla D (Head Girl) 
Eva W (Deputy Head Girl) 
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It was a Super Summer School! 
 

  
We were absolutely delighted to host our Olympics themed Summer School this year and judging from the 
overwhelmingly positive feedback, the girls enjoyed it too! An impressive 98% said the Summer School was 
either ‘good’ or ‘great’, with 109 of the 136 surveyed selecting ‘great’! Every student surveyed said they would 
recommend our Summer School to a friend.  
 
On the first morning, we were greeted by some anxious faces and looks of trepidation (from students and 
parents!) before all pupils went off to meet their form, to meet their new form mates, present their 'All about 
me Projects', play rounders and even paint their very own tile with Jane from Fired 4 U. Once the finished mural 
is mounted on the wall in the Quad, we will be sure to feature it in a future newsletter.  
On the Tuesday, pupils were mixed into different groups and did some core skills work based on the Olympics, 
including numeracy bingo and TV news interviews. Wednesday was an action-packed day with the girls rotating 
around 8 different cultural blasts, with Japanese/Olympics themes tasks ranging from Sushi making, decorating 
fans and Japanese calligraphy. As the girls left the building with posters, tote bags and crabstick in their hands, 
they looked tired but happy- as did the staff! 
 
On Thursday, the girls were again in new groups, meeting more of the year group. During the day, the girls 
rotated through 5 practical subjects, including hands-on tasks such as blossom painting in Art and making 
Pokémon key rings in Technology. On the final day, the girls were back in their forms producing presentations on 
the week’s activities which were presented at the Closing Ceremony in front of a hall packed with parents.  
 
It was great to get to know so many of the new Year 7 students before they officially started at school and this 
hopefully smoothed over any concerns. In the final survey, over 100 girls selected that were expecting a good 
start at PGHS, with over 90% stating that the Summer School had made the transition to secondary school 
easier.  
 
Mr Ward (Senior Assistant Headteacher) and Mrs Cattanach (Associate Assistant Headteacher) 
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Lunch Menu 
Week Commencing 13th September (Week 2) 
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Bravo Elyse F!     Bravo Sophie M!  Bravo Ruby R! 

 

Road Safety 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 

 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 

Please can students take care crossing Cop Lane as they get off the public 
buses.  They should not cross in front of the buses, as cars do overtake them. 
Please use the zebra crossings available. 
 
 
 


